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Title of Bill: SD1 PROPOSED RELATING TO PUBLIC SCHOOL LANDS.

Purpose of Bill: Requires the City and County of Honolulu to transfer to the Department 
of Education fee simple title to the property on which the Department's 
Student Transportation Service Office - Young Street is located. 
Appropriates funds. (HB917 HD1) 

Department's Position:
The Department of Education (Department) supports House Bill 917, proposed SD 1.   

The Department has been working with the Mililani Town Association for some time on the 
conveyance of two remnant parcels of land that run adjacent to and in one case, bisects the 
campus of Mililani High School.  The proposed Senate Draft 1 will ensure timely conveyance of 
the subject parcels of land to the Department and enable the Department to further develop the 
educational objectives of Mililani High School.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on HB 917, proposed SD1.

The Hawai‘i State Department of Education is committed to delivering on our promises to 
students, providing an equitable, excellent, and innovative learning environment in every school 
to engage and elevate our communities. This is achieved through targeted work around three 
impact strategies: school design, student voice, and teacher collaboration. Detailed information 
is available at www.hawaiipublicschools.org.



HB-917-HD-1 
Submitted on: 3/12/2020 7:05:00 PM 
Testimony for EDU on 3/13/2020 3:05:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Robert Barrett 
Testifying for Mililani 

Town Association 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

As President of Mililani Town Association , the Board voted and unanimously approved 
this action.  We look forward to the passage of this bill. This bill will also greatly benefit 
the students, staff and visitors of Mililani High School. 

 

kidani2
Late



HB-917-HD-1 
Submitted on: 3/12/2020 5:42:04 PM 
Testimony for EDU on 3/13/2020 3:05:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

David O'Neal 
Testifying for Mililani 

Town Association 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

The Mililani Town Association fully supports this bill.  We have worked on this for over a 
decade and it finally seems there is a light at the end of the tunnel.  Thank you for your 
consideration. 

 

kidani2
Late
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